DANVILLE BOARD OF FIRE AND POLICE COMMISSIONERS
Regular Monthly Meeting
September 4, 2018

THE REGULAR MEETING of the Board of Fire and Police Commissioners was called to order at
5:00P.M., by Chairman Linda Bolton at the Robert E. Jones Municipal Building, 17 W. Main Street,
Danville, lllinois.

THE ROLL CALL was answered by Chairman Linda Bolton, Commissioners Frank Brunacci, Amy Hoose
and Dr. Stephen Nacco; therefore, a quorum was present.

Absent were: Commissioner George Dowell

Staff Members Present: FOIA Administrator Bill Westphal, Public Safety Director Larry Thomason & City
Corporate Counsel David Wesner.

Others Present:

THE MINUTES of regular meeting held August 7, 2018 were presented. Commissioner Frank Brunacci
moved for approval as presented seconded by Commissioner Dr. Nacco. On the voice vote, all ayes, no
nays; the minutes are approved.

AUDIENCE COMMENTS: No audience present

MAYOR'S COMMENTS: No comment

CHAIRMAN'S COMMENTS: No Comment at this time,

CORPORATION COUNSEL:

Counsel Wesner stated that the Union did offer to avoid a hearing and an agreement should be signed off
soon. Commissioner Brunacci asked if the Board would know the reasons, and Counsel Wesner
responded that the statement of charges will be withdrawn and the employee will serve a suspension of
10 days.

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY:

Director Thomason said there is nothing new regarding the interviewing of Lateral Transfers. He then
reviewed the Training Schedules for the new Police Officers, and followed up by saying he is authorized
64 on the staff and he now has 60.

The Director said the next thing to consider will be the upgrade testing process. The Chairman asked if
that would be after the first of the year or in the Fall or what. A discussion then occurred regarding the
time frame for the current eligibility lists, adding new Officers and promoting current Officers.

Commissioner Brunacci asked if the curfew helped this summer, and the Director said yes it did. He felt
He said that if a child violates the curfew ordinance the responding Officer will take the child back to the
parents, and the parents will be made aware that if the child violates the ordinance again the parents will
be charged as well.



FOIA ADMINISTRATOR: None

FURTHER DISCUSSION: No need for a Close Session based on Counsel Wesner's presentation.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned by acclamation at 5:30 P.M.,

following a motion by Commissioner Dr. Nacco and a second by Commissioner Brunacci. On the voice
vote, all ayes, no nays; the motion so ordered.

William R. Westphal, FOIA Administrator- Danville Police Division

I, William Westphal, FOIA Administrator of the City of Danville, lllinois, do hereby certify that the foregoing
Minutes are a true and correct copy of the regular meeting held September 4, 2018.



